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IMPACT STATEMENT 
 
Legislation title: Amend Joint Office of Homeless Services Intergovernmental Agreement 
with Multnomah County to extend the term of agreement  (Ordinance; amend Contract No. 
30005335) 

 
Contact name:  Darion Jones, Policy Advisor & Constituent Relations Coordinator, 

Office of Commissioner Dan Ryan, darion.jones@portlandoregon.gov  
Kellie Torres, Chief of Staff, Commissioner Dan Ryan 
kellie.m.torres@portlandoregon.gov  

 
Contact phone:  (503) 865-6790 (Darion Jones); (503) 865-6402 (Kellie Torres)  
 
Presenter name: Commissioner Dan Ryan 
 
Purpose of proposed legislation and background information:  
The City of Portland, through the Portland Housing Bureau (PHB), has an existing 
intergovernmental agreement (IGA) with Multnomah County for the Joint Office of 
Homeless Services (JOHS). The City intends to amend the IGA to extend the term and 
make other changes as set forth in this thirteenth amendment. Exhibit A includes the 
complete amendment.  
 
Financial and budgetary impacts: 
Execution of this thirteenth amendment will not result in any changes to the FY 2022-23 
budget for the JOHS, nor does it result in any longer-term financial obligations or benefits.  
 
Community impacts and community involvement: 
This Council item authorizes an amendment to an existing IGA between the City and the 
Multnomah County Department JOHS. The authorization of an amendment to the IGA is a 
largely internal activity to city government processes. The changes made through this 
amendment are intended to increase accountability and oversight for the JOHS, which has 
been expressed as a goal through community engagement. 
 
100% Renewable Goal: 
Approval of the amendment does not impact the City’s total renewable energy use. 

 
Budgetary Impact Worksheet 

Does this action change appropriations?  
 YES: Please complete the information below. 
 NO: Skip this section 
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